Cobb's Glen Newsletter November 2022

A word from Wade

The rumor mill is rampant once more. We would like to assure members and neighbors that any sale we might consider would have the preservation and improvement of the course at the forefront. We have put our heart and soul into this place and would only sell to what we think is the perfect buyer. As our retirement nears, we of course will be looking for the perfect match. To see all our dreams for this place come true would be a blessing. Keep the faith, we have your best interest at heart.

The Cobb's Glen Christmas party is scheduled for December 2nd. Come and enjoy food and fellowship and some dancing. Details will follow in a separate email. We hope to see you there. Call 226-7687 to make reservations.

If you have any needs for the holiday season, please let us know. We still have a few dates open and will be glad to work with you on any parties you may need.

Mark has settled in and is doing a great job in the pro-shop. If you need to plan a golf outing, just contact Mark and he will take care of all your planning needs.

Now that the course has gone dormant, we can focus on some major clean up. We finally cleaned up the mess to the right of 9 green but there are many other areas similar to that. When you don't have to cut grass all day long, other things can get done. We will try to get some of the broken cart paths picked up and replaced with asphalt millings. I know it's a bandaid but its all we can afford at the moment. As always, we thank you for your patience.

We have moved Tara into the office and she will be working both positions going forward. Tara and Robin will be sharing the office responsibilities. Anita will be semi retired, eating bon bons and smoking cigars, and will help when needed.

I feel this is the best staff we have had in a long time. We appreciate your patronage as always and hope to see you at the Christmas Party

From the Pro-Shop

By Mark Ernst

We would like to congratulate all our Club juniors for their participation in the SCJGA Jackie Seawell Junior tournament this year. Club members Marissa Scaletta and their families took home the Girl's title and Erik Erlenkeuser placed tied for Second in the Boy's division. It was great to see all the Juniors. Special thanks to Matt Harbin, Cobb Oxford, Patrick Glenn, Fred Tolly, John Glenn, Roger Cox, Mayor Terrance Roberts, Dave Chamblee, James Lindley, Jimmy & Sunny Davis and Sponsors. Several parents commented this is now the best junior golf event in South Carolina.

November Golf Outings:

3rd Westside High School11th Anderson University

MGA News

By Greg Williamson

The MGA completed the 2-man better ball event on October 29th. We had (20) team man teams compete in 2 flights. The gross score winners for the day were: 1) Melvin Wilson/David Burns – 69, 2) Tod Cox/Joel Heard – 70. Flight #1 net winners were: 1) Tom Morris/Norm MacDonald – 65, 2) Marty White/Neil Forte – 67. Flight #2 net winners were: 1) John Glenn/Stan Trimble – 62, 2) Normand Roux/Don Lucas -62. Glenn/Trimble won in a score card playoff. Steve Koonce was the winner of the 50/50 drawing. Thank-you to the 40 players that played in the day's event. The final MGA event of the year will be the Lone Santa on December 3rd.

From the Business Office

The holiday season is approaching quickly. Hope you all have a wonderful season. I will take this opportunity to remind you of a couple of things coming up.

During the month of December, you can let us know if you would like to change your monthly billing to yearly. Dues – Crescent (under 55) -\$1815, Sr. Crescent \$1595. This will save you a month's dues. This yearly charge will be on your January statement and is to be paid during the month of January. Also, monthly trail fee (\$120) can be converted to yearly billing \$1320. This also saves you a month's trail fee and must be paid in January. If you are presently on yearly dues, trail fee or range plan, the charges will automatically continue unless you call me and change it. Feel free to call me with any questions about these plans.

Coming up in March you will have the opportunity to join the Range Plan. We would need to know during the month of February for this to show up on your March statement. If you wish to get your statements by 1) e-mail only or 2) print and email; please let me know by phone or email - office@cobbsglen.com. Have a great November!

Just as a reminder – our office hours have changed. Monday thru Thursday: 10:00-5:00pm and Friday: 10:00-1:00pm. If you have any questions or concerns about your statements or membership, please feel free to give me a call! Tara